## DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR

## NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

## GRAND CANYON NATIONAL PARK GRAND CANYON, ARIZ.

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

March 5, 1924.

PRESS BULLETIN, for immediate release:

The Department of the Interior announces that Grand Canyon National Park travel figures for February show an increase of 26% over corresponding month of previous year. A comparison with 1923 and 1922 follows:

	1924	1923	1922
Visitors by rail	4,530	3,757	3,530
Visitors by automobile	194	0	2
	4,724	3,757	3,532

The 76 automobiles that toured the Park represented 18 States and Canada.

The Williams approach road is in excellent condition. The Maine approach road is passable, but rough in places.

The weather continues ideal. Of the 60 days in January and February, 50 were clear. More and More, Grand Canyon's wonderful winter climate is being appreciated.

J. R. EAKIN, Superintendent.